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The Honorable Mayor, Mark Funkhouser, Ph.D.

15 West 57th Terrace

Kansas City, Missouri 64113

Dear Mr. Mayor,

I have received your quite unique and yes surprising inquiry into an opportunity to join our faculty here at the Evergreen State College. 

Your professional and academic credentials along with your experiences as a ‘major city’ mayor are indeed impressive and would certainly add a remarkable dimension to our public policy and administration curriculum.  While I have not yet had the opportunity to read all of your published works, their emphasis on performance auditing and measurement are very topical in today’s fiscally tight, efficiency focused public sector environment.

Unfortunately, we currently have no open positions and Washington State has placed a freeze on new public employee hiring in response to a significant budget crisis facing the state.  You are undoubtedly aware that many states across the nation are facing similar restrictions. We expect to hear in June or July how our state legislature will apportion resources for higher education.  I therefore can entertain no new faculty positions until that process is complete followed by the budgetary response from our college.

I will, of course, hold your letter of interest and CV in the event we are in a position to consider new faculty positions.

We are honored by your interest in becoming a member of our teaching team, and hope an avenue opens up that will allow us to have further conversations with you.

All the very best to you and the city of Kansas City.

Many thanks,
 

Lee Lyttle, Director
Master of Public Administration Program
The Evergreen State College
Olympia, WA. 98505
Ph: (360) 867-6678
